

From: Julia J Mason, Registrar

RE: Greenville University/ Teaching Channel Graduate courses

Date: September 20, 2023

The purpose of this letter is to verify that all the courses offered via Greenville University's partnership with Teaching Channel are designed specifically for graduate level continuing education purposes to help educators stay current in their field and meet certification needs.

Upon completion, Teaching Channel courses are documented with a letter grade in the Graduate Coursework Division of the Greenville University transcript. Our School of Education critically evaluates all Teaching Channel courses to make sure they meet our graduate level standards. Greenville University is accredited by the Higher Learning Commission.

Teaching Channel course completers who meet the Greenville University Graduate admission requirements can use up to six (6) credits toward the elective credit requirement in our Master of Arts in Education degree program. Enrollment in individual courses for graduate credit does not constitute enrollment in a graduate degree program.

Thank you for your interest in taking graduate level continuing education courses from Greenville University.

Julia J. Mason

Registrar

**Greenville University** 

records@greenville.edu

Julia J. Mason